Ordo Sancti Sepulchri

Metropolitan Archbishop + Haralambos
4414 Washington Road
West Palm Beach, FL 33405

July 20, 2012

H.E. Chev. Count Carmel Sandro Calleja

My dear brother-in-Christ, Vicar Grand Master, Count Sandro Calleja,

Many blessed years have passed with you being a Guardian of the Faith and Work of our
beloved Order. I believe the time of fruition has arrived for the Order of the Holy Sepulchre,
(0.5.8.) who devotion is for Culture, Charity, and Ecumenism in our Christian world which is
paramount. Protection to our Christian faith as a Knighthood has never been needed as much as
it is today. The Holy Spirit has blessed my position and has indicated the importance of my
hierarchal appointment to the Magisterium of the 0.8.S. Our Lord has put me in an intense
study in order for me to understand the correct direction that is needed for my Priory of Spain,
North and South America, throughout the world. The following outline is a direction for our
Order and your personal input:
a. Inasmuch as our beloved Order embraces both the Eastern Orthodoxy and the Western
Roman Catholicism and enjoys blessings from both hierarchal structures of the Ecclesia,
0.5.8. will be a blessed vehicle of the Holy Spirit, and pathway to Christian Unity.
b. We, the Grand Priory of Saint Michael, are organizing, preparing, financing, and
implementing a plan blessed by our Lord to contribute to an ecumenical unity that our
Lord prayed in the Gospel of SAINT JOHN 20:7.
c. July 28, 2012, I have been invited with my deacons to give a presentation in Atlanta,
Georgia, on the subject of Christian Unity. The group is worldwide and is known as
TLIG (True Life in God). This group is in dire need of a hierarchal Christian
“Omophorion™. They have been recognized by the Ecumenical Patriarch Bartholomew
and Pope Benedictine XVI, yet have not received credibility nor special blessing from
them (more of an attitude of let us wait and see “If it is of God™) Holy Scripture ACTS
5:39. The Holy See of Constantinople has written and states, TLIG is not in proper
ecclesiastical “phronema™.
We, at Saint Michacl Priory, and Holy Ukrainian Autocephalous Orthodox Ecclesia, In Exile,
Blessings of Kiev, have made an inlense study of the publications of TLIG and found error in
several areas: The Shroud of Turin; embracing and giving credibility to muslim religious entities,
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reflective disobedience and error using spiritual locutions referencing our Lord, Jesus Christ.
However, few Christian clergy sparsely distributed throughout the world both Catholic and
Orthodox have blessed this world leader who is 2 woman claiming to be a prophetess, named
“Vassula”.

My atiendance as an Orthodox Archbishop in Atlanta is not intended in any manner to give
credibility to this group. 1 am led by the Holy Spirit to accept their invitation. only to accomplish
A RESCUE AND RECONCILIATION TO TLIG CHRISTIANS, WHO ARE BEING LED TO
BELIEVE IT IS AN APOSTOLIC MOVEMENT, which at this time is not in Spirit and Truth.
My dear Count Sandro, you are always in our prayers and I send a Special Blessing to you,
David Formosa, and all our O.S.S. Knights in Malta.

In Christ’s Service,
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Metropolitan Archbishop +Haralambos

Primate of the Holy Ukrainian Orthodox Archdiocese Autocephalic Church in Exile
Knight Grand Cross and Prior of Saint Michael International (0.S.S.)
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CC: His Holiness Patriarch Bartholomew
CC: His Holiness Pope Benedictine XVI



